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CEMETERY COMMITTEE MEETING  

Wednesday, May 27, 2015 at 7:00AM  

 

     

In attendance: Mayor Brett, Cindy Nairn, Ed Pyle, Patricia Mills, Jennell Dahlhausen, 

Danielle Romanowski, Darrell Johnson, Engineer Haibach 

  

 

The Cemetery Board discussed several internal controls such as which end of the grave the head 

and headstone will be placed. After much debate, it was decided to have the headstones face the 

east so they are read while standing on the grave. 

 

The Committee also reviewed the map provided by CT Consultants. They would like a more 

detailed map showing where trees and shrubs are planted. Haibach will look into costs from CT 

Consultants to get trees added to the map to make it look similar to the colored one presented a 

few years back.  If that is too costly, Romanowski will look into other alternatives.   

 

The Ribbon Cutting Ceremony was scheduled for Saturday, July 18th at 9 a.m.  The ribbon and 

plaques are ordered. Details were discussed such as sending prior elected officials an invitation 

and who will speak at the ribbon cutting. A press release will be sent to Chagrin Valley Times 

and lot sales will not be available until after the ceremony. 

 

Construction was briefly discussed. Mayor asked for a follow up with the Engineer to see when 

the seeding and grading around the trees will be completed. There are a couple trees and shrubs 

that will need replaced as well, which have a two year warranty. The Street Department will 

install the flagpole and CT Consultants will need to re-pin one marker. 

 

The walkway to the scattering garden was discussed. It is not setting up like it should and doesn’t 

show the granite like expected. The suggestion was to dig several inches off the top layer and use 

the rest as a base, then install a concrete walkway. Everyone agreed. 

 

Romanowski and Dahlhausen trained for the software and feel confident for lot sales. They 

presented internal control procedures and will add the Street Department’s internal controls to 

theirs to have one standard operating procedures document for the cemetery.   

 

It was suggested by the Mayor that the Village invite area funeral homes to visit the cemetery 

prior to its opening.  This would provide an opportunity for them to see the layout, review the 

rules and get answers to any questions they may have.  Nairn and Mills will drop off information 

about the cemetery to the funeral homes and personally invite them to visit.   
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CEMETERY COMMITTEE MEETING  

Friday, August 29, 2014 at 9:00AM  

 

     

In attendance: Ed Pyle, Patricia Mills, Cynthia Nairn, Mayor Brett, Jennell Dahlhausen, 

Danielle Romanowski, Darrell Johnson, Bill Koons 

  

 

A recent issue with the width of the lots was discussed. The David Shanteau suggested making 

the lots 3’ by 3” to try to get as many lots in the cemetery as possible. This width leaves no extra 

room if we needed to bury a larger vault. CT Consultants mapped the lots at 4’ so they didn’t 

charge us to change the map but we will have a charge of $500 to CIMS (Raemaker) since the 

software was completed early. This change resulted in the loss of 48 lots.  

 

Johnson suggested that we map out section 2 too since its already cleared. The Cemetery 

Committee thought this would be a good idea but questioned if Council would agree to all of 

these changes at once. We would have to ask Council to amend the budget if we added the new 

section because it would increase the amount of markers needed and we would have additional 

engineering cost for the plans. There were several unforeseen additions that needed made to the 

budget so the timing might not be right. The Cemetery Committee would like to consider 

mapping section 2 sooner than they anticipated but would like to hold off on it for now.  

 

After the loss of 48 graves, we now have a total of 150 full and 48 cremation lots. 

 

Mayor Brett stated that Sitetech has begun the cemetery work. There were some delays but they 

are on track. He was concerned about the siltation and was going to contact the Engineer to make 

sure it is installed properly. 

 

Romanowski said the laptop was purchased for the cemetery software and CIMS is ready to train 

us how to use it. The training will be scheduled depending on when the new changes are added. 

 

AYRES Well Drilling quoted $7,017.92 for the installation of a buried well. Council has not 

approved this addition to the budget but the ordinance for the change will be on third reading at 

the September 8 meeting.  

 

Discussion followed about the placement of the flagpole and setting aside 8 lots for a veteran 

section. The Mayor suggested offering the section for the VFW at a reduced rate if they agree to 

purchase lots for indigent veterans.  

 

Several changes to the rules were discussed. The Committee would like to add a write up from 

Bond about the scattering garden and discussed several other internal procedures. Dahlhausen 

will send the revised version to the Committee before it is submitted to Council. 

 

The Mayor would like to hold a ribbon cutting ceremony for the grand opening of the cemetery 

in November. A date will be determined closer to the completion of the cemetery. Mayor said he 

would like some ideas for the ceremony and suggested inviting Senator Eklund. He also thought 

we should add a stone or some other commemoration at the entrance of the cemetery for the 

people that have worked on the cemetery. 

 

The crushed granite for the scattering/memorial garden was ordered. The Committee and 

Engineer Bond decided on the pewter granite. The Committee reviewed several types of benches 
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and it was mentioned that Engineer Bond suggested the stone or granite benches, which is more 

permanent than wooden or composite benches. A majority of the Committee agreed that these 

benches would be appealing for the cemetery setting for purchase to engrave. They may allow a 

couple composite benches around the cemetery, as they would be more comfortable. 

 

 

The Cemetery Committee will present their final information to Council at the meeting on 

September 8, 2014. Romanowski and Dahlhausen will put together a bullet point list of items 

they need to approve. If they need more time to review the information then it will be added to 

the September 22, 2014 Council Agenda. 

















































Cemetery Pre-construction Meeting 

July 25, 2014 at 7:00 AM 

 

Present – Friscone, Kuehn, Brett, Bond, Haibach, Romanowski, Koons, Dahlhausen, Johnson, 

Nairn 

 

Contractor will send all drawings to Haibach and he will forward what is necessary to Bond.  

Prevailing wage information will be submitted by the contractor to the Building Department 

weekly. Any change orders will need to be approved by the Village. The Mayor asked if they 

notice a logical or significant change to let the village know as soon as possible so it can go 

before Council for approval.  

The Mayor stressed that he is concerned with the erosion control, which is a current issue with 

the assisted living center and muddy storm water flowing into a community lake.  Both the 

assisted living center and the cemetery projects neighbor this community.  Sitetech said they will 

have all measures in place to appease this issue but they can’t prevent muddy runoff if the 

extensive rainstorms continue.    

Kuehn said the grading will be completed with a GPS/GIS bulldozer programmed by CT 

Consultants. The contractor asked what happens with excess dirt when graves are dug and asked 

if the village would like to consider a “lower” section so there is an area to dump extra dirt that 

would build up over time.  If SRV plans on this, the best area would be the rear of the cemetery.   

There is no timeline or schedule but Sitetech thinks they will begin construction the week of 

August 11. In the meantime they will be reviewing the CAD files and send their surveyor to look 

at the site.  Sitetech will send crushed granite samples to the village to be used in choosing a 

crushed granite color for the memorial garden. The Mayor asked Sitetech to let the Village know 

if the start date changes. Sitetech usually works four, ten-hour days, beginning at 7:30AM. 

Sitetech said the catch basin orders are 2-3 weeks out and they will first set up siltation fences for 

the storm water runoff.  The contractor didn’t expect as much debris on site as there is from the 

clearing and they’re concerned that the debris will contaminate the topsoil.  The Street 

Department will have the area cleaned in the next week.  

Sitetech was advised to use the existing culvert but place head walls on either side. They will 

show SRV how the driveway will lay out with the existing culvert in place in case changes need 

to be made. The most extensive earthwork and installation of the road should be completed by 

the end of August. Sitetech is thinking everything should be done by the deadline of early 

October.  



Sitetech was concerned that the light poles would take too long to order and will provide 

alternate companies to CT Consultants that won’t take as long. 

Mayor mentioned that the village would like to install a well on the property but probably 

wouldn’t have final approval until early September. He asked if the contractor could proceed 

with the plan that the village will install a well sometime soon. The Village Engineer stated the 

electric drop near the entrance of the driveway will need conduit for a well setup.   

The next step the Village has is to choose the granite color and to approve a contract with CT 

Consultants to have them install the pins with the lot numbers. Romanowski will have to amend 

the appropriations to cover this cost. 
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